
SALP Minutes 

 

                              South Adult Learning Partnership   
                                         
Minutes of Meeting 

 
 

Location   Cardonald Campus, Glasgow Clyde College   Date   20th September 2016 
 
Present  Alison McLachlan (WEA), Cheryl McLean (Glasgow Clyde College), Christine Nanguy (Pollokshaws ALN Project), Claire Bradley 
(Glasgow Life), Emma Collins (Village Storytelling Centre), Fiona McGovern (Ardenglen Housing Association), Frances Bradley (Glasgow Life),  
Gail Cochrane (Fair Deal), Jim Lee (Glasgow Clyde College), Mary McAuley (British Red Cross), Mary Rocks (Glasgow Life), Ruth Forsythe 
(Finns Place), Sallie Condy (GCVS), Shaun Pearce (Glasgow Life), Sheila White – Chair (Glasgow Clyde College), Victoria McHard (Glasgow 
Clyde College).  
 
Apologies Joanne Aitken, Karen Armstrong, Nadeem Hanif, Sarah O’Hare. 
 
 
           AGENDA                                          ACTION POINTS   
 

 
No 

 
Item 

 
Description/Action 

 
Person 

 
Action 

1. Welcome and Introductions The Acting Chair, Sheila White, welcomed all in attendance. Introductions were 
made around the table.  
 

  

2.   Membership changes to 
SALP 

Due to restructuring within Glasgow Life. Pat Urquhart will no longer be the 
Chair of the partnership. The group would like to thank Pat for all her hard work 
and support over the past year and wish her well for the future.  
 
Additional thanks should also be given to Jim Connie who has left the Red 
Cross and Maria-Elena Heather who will be unable to attend future meetings 
due to a change in remits.  
 

  

3.   Apologies  Joanne Aitken, Karen Armstrong, Nadeem Hanif, Sarah O’Hare.   

4.   Previous Minutes/ Matters 
Arising 

Previous minutes were approved and matters arising are on the agenda to be 
discussed.  
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5. CLD Plan in the context of 
your own work- input by 
Sallie Condy  

Sallie Condy from GCVS led a short workshop to look at and discuss the CLD 
Plan (specifically the Community- Based Adult Learning section) in the context 
of your own work.  
 
Partners were given flipchart paper and they discussed their strengths and 
weaknesses in each area. Further points were discussed including mapping 
provision, referral processes and time to share evaluation techniques.  
 
A report will be produced by GCVS using the comments made during the 
discussion. This will be distributed when available.  
 
To read the full CLD Plan, visit www.glasgowslearning.org.uk.  
 
Thank you to Sallie for the delivery of the workshop. 
 

SC, SW 
 
 
 
GCVS 

Will circulate 
introduction briefing to 
partners 
 
Produce report 

6.   South Programmes Funding 
update  

Gail Cochrane from Fair Deal- “Help yourself Grow”. Recent funding has 
helped the organisation purchase accessible gardening tools and plants. 
Previous Big Lottery funding helped them set up their kitchen and garden and 
they now run an accredited Gardening and Cookery Programme.  
 
Cheryl McLean from Glasgow Clyde College- New term started in August and 
classes include Beauty, Community Journalism and Sewing. Current 
information can be found on the website www.glasgowclyde.ac.uk/community 
and Facebook www.facebook.com/CLDGlasgowClyde/.  ESOL classes will be 
starting in October. 
 
Sallie Condy from GCVS- Karen is now using MailChimp for the mailing lists. If 
you are not receiving emails check your junk folder. Get in touch with Karen if 
you have any problems: karen.armstrong@gcvs.org.uk. 
 
Ruth Forsyth from Finns Place- Currently has 4-6 regulars and some new 
interested learners. Very popular Mental Health First Aid courses also taking 
place. Courses in the next few months will look at non-violent communication 
and listening skills.  
 
Emma Collins from Village Storytelling- The previous reminiscence group 
ended in June and they will be looking at intergenerational work for the future. 
A sewing group aimed at people of risk of isolation runs on Wednesdays from 
2-4 and new members are welcome- they can learn new skills or bring a 
project. A new programme running will be storytelling with people whose first 

  

http://www.glasgowslearning.org.uk/
http://www.glasgowclyde.ac.uk/community
http://www.facebook.com/CLDGlasgowClyde/
mailto:karen.armstrong@gcvs.org.uk
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language isn’t English- parents and children will be looking at native songs.  
 
Fiona McGovern from Ardenglen- The Only Way is Up currently has 98 
learners, 31 on the IT programme and 16 regular learners. The ESOL course 
has 8 sporadic learners. Also running are media projects, lone parent groups, 
sewing, cookery, gardening, enterprise and upcycling groups.  
 
Christine Nanguy from PALS- There is currently one to one learning, peer 
learning, IT classes, homework clubs and family learning taking place. Will be 
doing joint work with Glasgow Life. UK General Knowledge course will be 
starting in January and an ALN course at Govan High with Glasgow Life: 
Learner Centred Youth Literacies. The current number for the Pollokshaws 
Adult Literacy and Numeracy Project is 0141 629 2747. 
 
Alison McLachlan from WEA- Recently moved from the George Square office 
to the more accessible Washington Street.  Evaluations from GalGael led to a 
change in the programme- the class now takes place in the Community Centre 
as GalGael has no dedicated teaching space.  
 
Mary McAuley from the British Red Cross- Recent restructure to the 
organisation, subsequently remits have changed. Mary will be focusing on 
adult First Aid, specifically, adults helping adults, peoples over the age of 65, 
homelessness, drug and mental health issues. They also will cover the whole 
of Scotland. Leaflets were made available to partners.  
 
Mary Rocks from Glasgow Life- Current classes include ESOL Access 2 to 
Access 3. Classes in Ibrox previously went very well and positive feedback was 
received. The 3 classes will continue in October. Looking for learners access 3 
and above at the moment for St Francis in the Gorbals- learner led Language 
Café, Mondays 1-3pm. Childcare is available for Beginners ESOL class in the 
Govanhill Trinity Church- Thursdays 10.30am till 2pm with a free lunch. 2 ESOL 
Employability (Access 3) classes starting soon in Gorbals and Govanhill.  
 
Shaun Pearce from Glasgow Life- Shaun introduced himself and his new role 
in the South of Glasgow. He is currently meeting with tutors. 
 
Claire Bradley from Glasgow Life- Claire introduced her new role as a Family 
Learning Officer. Currently meeting with Head Teachers and will be working 
with parents of Primary 1 and 2 in addressing low literacy skills. Future classes 
will include sessions on “how to read” activities, and parent library and 
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homework clubs. They are looking to identify students who are falling behind 
and encourage reading for enjoyment and build confidence.  
  

7. ESOL Update- Register of 
Interest  

Jim explained his role as the EASE project co-ordinator and his links with Mags 
Wilson from the City of Glasgow College. Jim co-ordinates ESOL testing in the 
South East of Glasgow and offers pastoral care to College and Community 
Students.  
 
Jim advised, 400 students were tested during the summer and were given 
advice on their next step. Testing will now take place in 3 libraries and 3 
community venues on Wednesdays in the South East. A short discussion took 
place regarding a possible gap in testing in the Pollokshaws area (G43) or 

along transport routes from the area. Alternative venues were mentioned.  

 
The ESOL Register began as a pilot project in January 2016. Since then 
approximately 2500 people have registered. Once they have registered, they 
will receive a welcome text with a registration number and a text with local 
assessment venues. After testing, the names go back onto the register 
alongside their level. The next step will need cooperation from organisations to 
feed back into the register which students have attended classes. The register 
will hopefully begin to show a map of ESOL learners in the city and will become 
one point of contact for learners and organisations. 
To register, click this link www.learnesolglasgow.com and click the green “Join 
the ESOL Register” button. 

  

8.   Adult Achievement Award 
Update   

No update at this time. To be deferred to a future meeting.  CHAIR Agenda point for 
future meeting 

9.   The Learners Voice/ Learner 
Involvement 

No update at this time. To be deferred to a future meeting.  CHAIR Agenda point for 
future meeting 

10.. AOB Colleagues are asked to make Victoria McHard aware if you know of any 
changes to be made on the partnership distribution list to that it can be kept up 
to date.  
 
If any partners would like anything distributed via the weekly email, contact 
Victoria. 
 
Leaflets were made available- British Red Cross, Finns Place, CLD Plan and 
ESOL Register of Interest.  
 
Information on the Dropbox recently includes the Scottish Adult Learning 
Festival and an upcoming CLD Mangers event. 

ALL 
 
 
 
ALL 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Update VM with 
distribution list 
changes.  
 
Send any distribution 
material to VM  
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.learnesolglasgow.com/
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A dyslexia testing bid from the Clyde Foundation was discussed. The Clyde 
Foundation will be brought up at a future meeting.  

 
 
CHAIR 

 
Agenda point for 
future meeting.  

11. 
 

Date of next meeting The next meeting will be held on 6th December 2016 at the Cardonald Campus. 
 
It was agreed that a Tuesday suits partners for future meetings. Dates will be 
arranged and distributed.  
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Name  Organisation Email address 

Alastair Callaghan Open Museums Project Alastair.callaghan@glasgowlife.org.uk 

Alison McLachlan WEA ali.mclachlan@weascotland.org.uk  

Allan Crawford  Connect Community Trust   acrawford@connect-ct.org.uk 

Angela Whyte Home Start Angela@homestartglasgowsouth.org.uk 

Anna Baillie Drink Wise Age Well Anna.Baillie@royalvoluntaryservice.org.uk 

Anne Gallacher  Tomorrows Woman anne.gallacher@glasgow.gov.uk 

Anthony Morrow Sanctuary Housing Anthony.Morrow@sanctuary-housing.co.uk  

Billy McFarlane Volunteer Glasgow billy.mcfarlane@volunteerglasgow.org  

Bob Gray  Volunteer with JBG tvisproviding@yahoo.co.uk 

Cath McGee  Refugee Survival Trust DASS_Manager@rst.org.uk  

Catherine Garvie   cgarvie@stuc.org.uk 

Charlene Devine Homestart Glasgow South charlene@homestartglasgowsouth.org.uk  

Cheryl Mclean Glasgow Clyde College- Langside cmclean@glasgowclyde.ac.uk  

Christine Nanguy PALS pollokshawsaln@gmail.com  

Claire Bradley  Glasgow Life claire.bradley@glasgow.gov.uk 

Coleen Willoughby Glasgow life Coleen.willoughby@sky.com  

Denise Talent S Lanarkshire College/ Kirkhaven Resettlement Unit talent.denise@yahoo.co.uk 

Emma Collins                The Village Storytelling Centre              Emma@thevillagestorytellingcentre.com  

Eric Brownlie  Glasgow Clyde College ebrownlie@glasgowclyde.ac.uk 

Erica Capocci YCSA ericapocci@ycsa.org.uk  

Fiona Dickson Glasgow City Council Fiona.dickson@glasgow.gov.uk  

Fiona Ferguson Pollokshaws Area Network Fiona414@hotmail.co.uk  

Fiona McGovern Ardenglen Housing Association Fiona.mcgovern@ardenglen.org.uk  

Frances Bradley            Glasgow Life                                         Frances.Bradley@glasgow.gov.uk 

Gail Cochrane Fair Deal gailcochrane@fair-deal.org 

Garry Farquharson Volunteer Glasgow Garry.farquharson@volunteerglasgow.org  

Gary Lindsay                                                           YCSA         garylindsay@ycsa.org.uk  

Gavin Smith    GavinSmith551@hotmail.com 

Gerard Mitchell Alliance Scotland gerard.mitchell@alliance-scotland.org.uk 

Gillian Leslie                                                           Homestart    gillian@homestartglasgowsouth.org.uk 

Harry Maxwell    hmaxwell@sacro.org.uk 

Jackie Bonner  Toryglen Community Base jackie@toryglen.org.uk  

Jen Brown  Glasgow Dyslexia Support Service jenbrown@gdss.glasgow.sch.uk 

Jennifer Grant    jennifer22002002@gmail.com 

mailto:Alastair.callaghan@glasgowlife.org.uk
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Jim Lee Glasgow Clyde jlee@glasgowclyde.ac.uk  

Jo Johnson    jo.johnson@eastdunbarton.gov.uk 

Joan Mitchell  Job Centre  Joan.mitchell@dwp.gsi.job.uk 

Julie MacLeod Glasgow life Julie.macleod@glasgowlife.org.uk   

Karen Armstrong GCVS karen.armstrong@gcvs.org.uk  

Karen Gorman Glasgow city council Karen.gorman@glasgow.gov.uk   

Katie Gould  Connect Community Trust kgould@connect-ct.org.uk 

Keith Mitchell   Keith.Mitchell@gopwa.co.uk 

Kerry McGill   Jobs and Business Glasgow kerry_mcgill@hotmail.co.uk 

Kirsten McGuire Glasgow life Kirsten.mcguire@glsgowlife.org.uk   

Leighanne Move On Leighanne@moveon.org.uk  

Lorna Campbell  Glasgow Life Lorna.Campbell@glasgow.gov.uk 

Lucy Kidd Glasgow ESOL Forum lucy@glasgowesol.org  

Lynn Campbell    Lynn.Campbell@gopwa.co.uk 

Lynn McDermott    Lynn.Mcdermott@royalvoluntaryservice.org.uk 

Margaret Gilroy Glasgow Clyde mgilroy@glasgowclyde.ac.uk   

Marie Dochery  Rosemount Lifelong Learning marie.dochery@rosemount.ac.uk 

Mary McAuley British Red Cross mmcauley@redcross.org.uk 

Mary Rocks Glasgow Life Mary.rocks@glasgowlife.org.uk 

Michael Matovu Radiant and Brighter michealmatovu@radiantandbrighter.com    

Mohamed Amber Somali Association in Glasgow somali.asso@hotmail.co.uk  

Nadeem Hanif West of Scotland Regional Equality Council nhanif@wsrec.co.uk 

P.J. Docherty   p.j.docherty@stir.ac.uk 

Paulina Trevena  University of Glasgow paulina.trevena@glasgow.ac.uk 

Pauline Cameron   Clyde Education Foundation pcameron@theclydefoundation.org  

Pauline Gillon Wellbeing Services Pauline.Gillon@ggc.scot.nhs.uk  

Pauline Healy    pauline@saheliya.co.uk 

Rasha Tindal Glasgow Clyde- Cardonald and Anniesland rtindal@glasgowclyde.ac.uk  

Ruth Forsythe Finns Place Ruth@finnsplace.org 

Sallie Condy GCVS sallie.condy@gcvs.org.uk  

Sally Begg  West of Scotland Regional Equality Council spaton@wsrec.co.uk 

Sandie Armstrong  Connect Community Trust sarmstrong@connect-ct.org.uk 

Shaun Pearce Glasgow Life (South West) Shaun.pearce@glasgowlife.org.uk 

Shayron Anderson  The Nue Housing shayron.anderson@thenuehousing.co.uk 

Sheila White Glasgow Clyde College - Cardonald swhite@glasgowclyde.ac.uk 

Shirley Rothnie DRC Generations shirley@drcgenerations.org.uk 

Stephanie Thom Addaction s.thom@addaction.org.uk 

Steven Livingstone  steevlivingstone@googlemail.com 

Susan Johnstone Homestart Glasgow South susan@homestartglasgowsouth.org.uk 
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Tatiana Zorina    t.zorina@dundeeandangus.ac.uk 

Victoria McHard Glasgow Clyde College- Anniesland vmchard@glasgowclyde.ac.uk 

Viktoria Mogyla West of Scotland Regional Equality Council vmogyla@wsrec.co.uk 

Yvonne Docherty   GP integration network Yvonne@gpintegrationnetwork.co.uk  

 


